Meeting Minutes: Owatonna Park Board

Date: July 8, 2019		  						        				                                 Location:  Council Chambers  
	Board Members
	Present
	Absent
	Others Present, Staff
	Others Present, Guests

	Andrea Gaffke
	X
	      
	Jessica Abrahams, Administrative Technician
	Kevin Raney, Owatonna City Council Member

	David Christianson
	X
	
	Tim Truelson, Recreation Manager
	

	Nicholas Elsner, Vice-Chair
	X
	
	Troy Klecker, Community Development Director (Parks and Recreation Interim Director)
	

	Angie Malo, Secretary 
	X
	
	Jesse Wilker, Maintenance Manager
	

	Jonathan Thiel
	X
	
	Mary Jo Knudson, Recreation Supervisor
	

	Greg Louis
	X
	
	
	

	Greg Posch, Chair
	X
	
	
	




Topic/Item		           Summary of Discussion                                                                              				            Action
	Items previously disseminated 
	Correspondence (incoming): None

Event Permits:  
a. July 13 – Ride for Hope Motorcycle Charity Ride
b. September 7 – Federated Family 5 K Run/Walk

Minutes (unapproved): June 10, 2019 meeting 

	

	Call to Order
	Meeting called to order at 4:30pm

	

	Approval of Agenda
	 
	Motion:  Angie Malo
Second:  Nicholas Elsner
Approved 

	Approval of Minutes
	June 10, 2019
	Motion:  Jonathon Thiel
Second:  David Christianson
Approved

	Persons wishing to appear
	No persons wishing to appear.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Greg Posch commented on how great the wildflowers at Lake Kohlmier look and that City Council made a great decision with improvements at Kohlmier.  Jesse Wilker reported weeds were recently cut out of the lake; the DNR allowed 13 acres to be cut.
	 

	Park Permits
	a. July 13 – Apostolico de la fe en Cristo Jesus Church Community Event at Central Park
b. July 29 – Employee Recruitment Picnic Clifton Larson Allen at Central Park
c. July 31 – Federated Insurance IS Department Celebration at Central Park
d. August 24 – Woofstock at Lake Chase Dog Park
e. August 29 – Viracon Picnic at Mineral Springs Park

	Motion:  David Christianson
Second:  Angie Malo
Approved 

	Staff Reports
	a. 2018-2019 YTD Budget through July 3, 2019 – overall budget is on track.  Tim Truelson reported some staff salaries have come out of youth recreation which shouldn’t have, and that this is being corrected.  He also reported that aquatics and therapeutic recreation were included in youth recreation last year which is why revenues are down compared to last year. 

b. Special Events Report – Jessica Abrahams reviewed the Special Events report.  She mentioned a couple of the department’s larger events include the Summer and Winter Weekends Out, Movies in the Park, the Park Passport program and the Trick or Treat Trail.  A total of $1,850 has been donated by businesses this year for special events.  Angie Malo asked that if the 3 on 3 Basketball Tournament is held on the same street (Bridge Street) as last year, that the businesses are well informed of the street closure.  Jessica reported she will follow up with Owatonna Business Partnership, as it was their decision to close the street and make sure the businesses are aware of the closure.  A list of Park/Event permits was also included with the report because the park maintenance crew assists with most of these events.  Troy Klecker said there are many special events the park maintenance crew assists with throughout the year and it is a lot of work that goes beyond their normal park maintenance work.  Angie would like to inform the public more on how much work is involved from our maintenance crew with special events.

	Troy Klecker reviewed




Jessica Abrahams reported






	Unfinished Business
	a. Inclusive Playground, Miracle Field – Tim Truelson reported the Owatonna Foundation recently gave $85,000.  A total of $670,000 has been committed to the project and additional grants will be applied for in October.  

b. Master Plan – A draft master plan by WSB has been completed and can be found on the Park & Rec website.  Park Board members are encouraged to provide input either directly to Troy or through Social Pinpoint online.  The plan will prioritize projects from a budgeting standpoint.  The bulk of funds used for park projects in the past has not come from taxpayer dollars, but has come from donations; having a plan can help bring in more dollars.  Greg Posch wondered if the City Council has established priorities.  Kevin Raney reported that Council is looking over the plan and figuring out what can be afforded and how to incorporate Main Street information, especially wayfinding and signage.

c. Nass Property update – ISG is overseeing project and work has begun.  The goal is to have the fields seeded this fall.  Dave Christianson wondered if the field height would be comparable to the street height and Troy explained that according to plan, and to save cost on dirt removal, some of the existing dirt would encircle the fields to raise the viewing elevation to set chairs on and actually look down onto the field surface.    

d. Brooktree update – A handout was provided which compared last year’s numbers with this year’s.  Numbers so far are comparable to last year.  The course was able to open earlier than last year but the recent rainy weather has not helped numbers.  The restaurant is doing well and has received positive feedback.

	Tim Truelson reported 



Troy Klecker reported








Troy Klecker reported





Troy Klecker reported

	New Business
	a. Troy Klecker stated he views the Park Board to be the eyes and ears of the public.  He encourages members to give ideas and would like their help to gain people’s input in the master plan.

b. Greg Louis stated City Council approved SeniorPlace’s name change to West Hills Social Commons back in December of 2018.  He would like the sign out front changed to the new name and is frustrated it has not been done yet.  Troy reported City Council is looking to make all signs uniform but agrees the sign should be updated with the new name.  Jesse Wilker reported they will get the sign changed.

	

	Board Questions/Comments
	Nicholas Elsner asked if there was a policy on gate closures when trails flood.  Jesse Wilker reported if they can get to them before they flood they will close them.  Nicholas stated the gate at Morehouse didn’t change all weekend.

Greg Louis wondered whose responsibility it was if a boulevard tree goes down.  There was one down on Cherry Street.  Jesse Wilker reported the Street Department took care of it this morning. 
 
	

	Adjournment
	Adjourned at 5:05pm
	Motion:  Angie Malo
Second:  Greg Louis

	Next Meeting
	Monday, August 12, 2019 at 4:30pm
	



